

Kenyon Road, Standish, Wigan WN6 ONX Telephone: +44 (0) 1257 422265 Facsimile: +44 (0) 1257 425858

Email: enquiries@admin.standishchs.wigan.sch.uk

www.standishchs.wigan.sch.uk

Executive Headteacher: Mr A Pollard BA (Hons) MA NPQH

Head of School: Mrs L Barker BA (Hons)

When replying please ask for:

Mr Peters

September 2018

Dear Parent / Carer

We are currently in the process of updating and reviewing the care plans for those students at school that have medical conditions. Throughout this process we work closely with our school nurse to review the specific requirements the students have, to consider all steps we as a school community can take to support students with medical needs.

We have several students that attend school with severe allergies to various things. As a result and in effort to avoid any risk of those students experiencing allergic reactions at school, we are asking that students refrain from bringing any of the items listed below as part of their lunches or snacks.

- nuts of any type
- lupin
- kiwi
- shellfish

These allergies can be air borne, meaning that students could be at risk without consuming these items personally but being in close proximity. Any exposure, even a tiny amount, could be potentially very serious for these children.

Should you have any queries/questions on this matter please do not hesitate to contact Miss Kinsella in the Student Reception on 01257422265 extension 264.

May I thank you in advance for your support over this matter.

Yours-singerely

L Barker

Head of School

